
 
January 13, 2022 
 
 
 
Luke Thies  
Remediation Project Manager 
Weyerhaeuser Company 
105 Mills Drive 
Columbia Falls, MT 59912 

SUBJECT:  Change of designated site manager and project coordinator for the follow 
Weyerhaeuser Mill A Former Site, Everett, Washington 
 

Dear Luke Thies: 
 
In accordance with Section VIII.D of Agreed Order No. DE 8979 for the Weyerhaeuser Mill A Former 
Site (Site), this letter provides written notification of the change in designated Site Manager and 
Project Coordinator for Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) for the Site. Effective 
January 10, 2022, the new Site Manger and Project Coordinator for Ecology is Ryan Hardwick, taking 
over the duties previously provided by Andy Kallus. If you have any questions regarding this change, 
my contact information follows: 
 
 Cellular Phone:  360-280-3895 
 Email:    ryha461@ecy.wa.gov 
 Mailing Address: Department of Ecology  

Toxics Cleanup Program  
PO Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan Hardwick 
Site Manager and Project Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
 
cc: Erik Gerking, Port of Everett  

Erika Shaffer, Department of Natural Resources  
Dale Wonn, Weyerhaeuser  

 Nick Acklam, Ecology 
Sandra Caldwell, Ecology  

mailto:ryha461@ecy.wa.gov

